



Tumwater High School Alumni Association






Meeting Minutes





       April 4, 2017, 6:30 PM





      River’s Edge Restaurant

1.    Board Attendees:  Jim Ishihara (‘64) President; Bill Curtis (‘62) Vice-president; Janet Ishihara (‘65) Secretary; Pam (Wagner) Sapp (‘69) Treasurer; Melissa (Determan) Beard (‘91) Membership Chair; Louisa (Ward) Shimamoto (‘75) Activities Chair; Rock Boardman (’64) Communications Chair; Dan Parsons (’65) Scholarship Chair; Kathy Campbell (’87) Website Chair; Judi (Weaver) Hambrick (’66) History Chair; Kevin Campbell (’87) Golf Tournament Chair.


a.  Guest Attendee:  Vonda Marcum (‘70).

2.    Meeting was called to order by Jim at 6:30 PM.

3.    Secretary:  Dispense with reading of last meeting minutes, m/s/p.

4.    Treasurer’s report by Pam sent via email.


OPERATING ACCOUNT



03/01/17
Beginning Balance



$ 6,687.35





Total deposits



$ 1,420.00





Total expenses



$  -  70.00

03/31/17
Ending Balance



$ 8,037.35


SAVINGS ACCOUNT


03/01/17
Savings (beginning balance)


$10,445.91





Total deposits



$     171.15


03/31/17
Ending Balance



$10,617.06

5.    Membership Chair:  15 regular, 2 century, 3 Joe Kearney..

6.    Activities Chair:  Discussed that 4th of July parade is a go and have scholarship recipients in the parade and maybe Principle, Jeff Broome.  HC is October 6th, football game against Centralia High School.

7.    Communications Chair:  Newsletter not on the web yet.  Kathy to check.  Name for newsletter was presented by Rock as “Thunder Clap” and was voted on, m/s/p.

8.    Scholarship Chair:  Currently, there are 8 scholarship applications received.  Only 2 have photos included.

9.    Website Chair:  Flyers are being printed for golf tournament.  Kathy will email electronic copy to board for maximum distribution.  Ads will include pertinent information including website link for registration.  Online registration via Paypal is operating.  Need to coordinate with Pam on tracking deposits.

10.   Golf Tournament Chair:  Officially for now, 4 teams have signed up.  OBEE will be our title sponsor.  Need to contact local businesses.  So far we have donations from Lucky Eagle Casino, Lemon Grass Cafe, and Falls Terrace Restaurant.  Board members are encouraged to seek out additional potential sponsors.  Will need to follow up on sponsorship letters.  Discussed and approved allowing non-golfers to participate in the post tournament banquet.  Will charge non-THSAA members $30/person and members $25/person.

11.   History Chair:  Discussed purchasing 2 plastic bins to store old scrapbooks and possibly keep them at the high school or middle school, m/s/p.  At some point redo the history boards and have students help.  This is a work in progress.

12.   Old Business:  


a.  THSAA policy statements were discussed (allocation of funds to endowment savings account, THSAA membership for alumni sponsors and donors, decal for new members, free meal for new membership at HC barbecue).  Check to see if we can post these somewhere on our website..   


b.  4th of July Parade is a go.   


c.  Golf tournament scheduled for June 3rd.at Tumwater Valley GC.  



d.  HC October 6th.  See if we can get an advertisement in the fall sports program.


e.  Graduation packets:  Check with Kellie Graham to get THSAA membership forms included.

13.   Next board meeting Tuesday, May 2, 2017 at 6:30 PM at THS Career Center or Library.

14.   Meeting adjourned at 7:10 PM, m/s/p.   


.    


